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Introduction 

The Australian Petroleum Production and Exploration Association (APPEA) is the peak 
national body representing the upstream oil and gas exploration and production 
industry. APPEA has more than 80 full member companies comprising oil and gas 
explorers and producers in Australia.  

APPEA members produce an estimated 98 per cent of the nation’s petroleum. APPEA 
also represents more than 250 associate member companies providing goods and 
services to the oil and gas industry. Further information about APPEA can be found at 
www.appea.com.au.  

APPEA is pleased to provide the following submission regarding the Vegetation 
Management (Reinstatement) and Other Legislation Amendment Bill 2016 (the Bill) to the 
Agriculture and Environment Committee (the Committee).   

Importance of a Regulatory Impact Statement and appropriate consultation  

APPEA understands that a Regulatory Impact Statement (RIS) was not conducted for the 
Bill. This is a serious omission for legislation that will have significant financial impacts on a 
broad range of groups and individuals. 

Of further concern is that the Bill was introduced to Parliament with no stakeholder 
consultation. APPEA is strongly of the view that early and thorough consultation on 
proposed legislation is essential in the making of good law.  

The Bill in its current form could impose considerable additional regulatory cost and 
associated expense which may not result in significant environmental benefit.  

Inconsistency with fundamental legislative principles.  

The Explanatory Notes for the Bill list several breaches of fundamental legislative 
principles and the Legislative Standards Act 1992. The Bill: 

 Retrospectively impacts property rights without compensation 

 Retrospectively impacts the right to have certain applications considered or 
amended without compensation 

 Reverses the onus-of-proof for offences 

 Removes the ‘mistake of fact’ defence for offences 

APPEA submits that the Committee recommend that an appropriate consultation 
process be coordinated and a detailed RIS be completed before further Parliamentary 
consideration of the Bill.  
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APPEA understands that a ‘significant’ threshold in the Act will be replaced with a ‘non-
trivial’ threshold in a statutory guideline. It is, however, unclear how this will be defined 
and what outcome is served by attempting to distinguish between ‘significant’ and ‘non-
trivial’ impacts. Given the potentially significant ramifications these and other 
components of the Bill should be the subject of detailed consultations prior to 
introduction. 

Recommendations 

APPEA recommends that the Committee: 

1. Request a detailed Regulatory Impact Statement and appropriate consultation 
with relevant stakeholders.  Both are considered essential to ensuring that 
unintended consequences are mitigated.  

2. Consider the impact of retrospectivity and assess the need for compensation for 
landowners and operators. 

3. Recommend that the reverse onus-of-proof in respect to alleged offences be 
removed from the Bill. 

4. Ensure that ‘mistake of fact’ is maintained as a defence in any prosecution. 

APPEA thanks the Committee for the opportunity to make this submission.  

 


